
Report 

TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: November 24,2008 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: AMENDMENT TO CONTRACT NO. 19,575 WITH INSITUFORM 
TECHNOLOGIES INC., FOR 2008 RELINING OF CMP STORM 
DRAINS TO INCREASE THE TOTAL NOT TO EXCEED AMOUNT 
BY $30,000 FROM $1 75,000 TO $205,000 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the City Council amend Contract No. 19,575 with 
lnsituform Technologies, Inc., to increase the contract by $30,000 for a total not 
to exceed amount of $205,000 for additional scope of work as part of the 2008 
Relining of Corrugated Metal Pipe (CMP) Storm Drain project. 

BACKGROUND: 

On April 21, 2008, Contract No. 19,575 was awarded to lnsituform Technologies, 
Inc., for the subject project for a not to exceed amount of $175,000. The scope 
of work includes the installation of pipe liners inside existing CMPs with 
diameters ranging from 12 to 18 inches, consisting of 800 lineal feet at three 
locations: 419 Bellmore Way, 1565 to 1575 Poppy Peak Drive, and 1220 Wynn 
Road to 121 5 Sierra Madre Villa Avenue. 

The initial contract award recommended a contingency of $ 9,700. During the 
course of work, several existing voids were identified underneath the pipe at 
1565 to1575 Poppy Peak Drive and at 640 to 650 Busch Garden Lane that 
require filling prior to the installation of the pipe liner. An additional $30,000 is 
needed to complete this work. The problem was identified through the video 
process and the repair method that was specified failed due to the steepness of 
the pipe and the size of the voids. Therefore, localized excavation at this location 
is necessary to complete rehabilitation of the subsequent sections of pipe. The 
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additional work includes excavation to fill the voids, replacement of portions of 
existing pipe, and the restoration of the existing private improvements. 

The above described additional work can be completed within the $30,000 
requested under this contract amendment. 

At the time of contract award, this project was acknowledged as being 
categorically exempt under Section 21084 of the California Environmental Quality 
Act of 1984 in accordance with Article 19, Section 15301 (Class I ), subsection 
(b) of the Resources Agency of California Guidelines (minor alternation of 
existing public facilities involving negligible or no expansion of use beyond that 
existing at the time of the lead agency's determination). This contract 
amendment requests additional funds to complete the original scope of work, and 
would be supported under the initial CEQA determination of categorically 
exempt. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Funds for this project are available in Capital Improvement Budget Account 
76473, Preventative Maintenance - CMP Storm Drain. 

Respectfully submitted, 

M I C H A ~ J .  BECK 
City Manager 

Prepared by: 

Steven L. Wright a 
Assistant City Engineer 
Department of Public Works 

Approved py 

Martin Pastucha, Director 
Department of Public Works 


